
SUZANNE AUBERT CATHOLIC SCHOOL—Registration of interest:  POSSIBLE 

MINISTERIAL APPOINTMENTS TO THE ESTABLISHMENT BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF 

SUZANNE AUBERT CATHOLIC SCHOOL (PAPAMOA):  See noticeboard. 

Registrations of Interest are invited for an Establishment Board of Trustees for 

the possible establishment of a new Catholic Primary School that would be 

situated on the corner of Golden Sands Drive & The Boulevard in  

Papamoa, to be known as Suzanne Aubert Catholic School.  

If established by the Minister of Education, Suzanne Aubert Catholic School 

(Papamoa) would be a Year 1-6 Primary school planned to open in Term 1, 

2021.  If the school is established, there will be five Ministerial appointments 

to an Establishment Board of Trustees governing the new school.  

We are inviting Expressions of Interest from people with a balance of skills 

and experiences. An Establishment Board of Trustees is a Crown Entity. It is 

the employer of school staff, sets the school’s overall direction and is future 

focused.  See noticeboard for details.  An Information Pack is available for 

anyone interested in considering this Invitation. This includes information for 

possible candidates on the criteria for appointment. The term for ministerial 

appointees to an Establishment Board varies. If established, we would  

expect the Establishment Board for Suzanne Aubert Catholic School to be in 

place for six to eight months before the school might open, and to stay in 

place up until the date that the Minister of Education sets for the election of 

an ongoing Board of Trustees. That is usually around six months after a 

school opens.  To receive an Information Pack and to register your interest, 

please contact Hana Crengle, Ministry of Education, PO Box 1749, Rotorua 

or email hana.crengle@education.govt.nz  

Applications, with a copy of a current CV, referees details, and completed 

eligibility attestation form, need to be received by 5pm Fri 13 Dec 2019. 

Also:  Look out for information in Sun Live and BOP Times. 
 

ALL SAINTS BY THE SEA PARISH CATHOLIC COAST & COUNTRYSIDE MAGAZINE 

– CHRISTMAS 2019 ISSUE:   Contributions should be emailed to the editor at 

p.archer@xtra.co.nz . Please note that the final date for acceptance of 

items will be TODAY, 24 Nov.  Peter Archer, Editor. 

 

ADVENT RECONCILIATION:   Note change of day/time at Te Puke 

Wed, 11 Dec   3pm STM;   6pm St Mary’s, Tauranga  

Thurs, 12 Dec  7pm Te Puke  
 

 

 

 

 

 
FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING, 24 November 2019 

 

 

FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING:  Today is the last of the Church year, we cele-

brate as usual the Feast of Christ the King. It is one of the most beautiful and 

meaningful feasts of the year. 

The concept of king and kingdom is at the very heart of Jesus’ message to 

us. He came to inaugurate among us the Kingdom of God. By this we  

understand that those people and communities who have totally accepted 

and assimilated the vision of life under God which Jesus proclaimed. It is a 

vision not only for a minority sect among the peoples of the world but a call 

that is valid for all, a message which contains the deepest hopes and  

longings of peoples everywhere.  Behind all this is the figure of Jesus Christ, 

our King. In himself he embodies the whole vision of the Kingdom by the way 

he lived, spoke, worked, taught, healed, liberated and finally sacrificed his 

life in love for us. 
 

APPLAUDING AT MASS:  Please see the comments from Pope Benedict & St 

Pope John XXIII below. 

“Wherever applause breaks out in the liturgy because of some human 

achievement, it is a sure sign that the essence of liturgy has totally  

disappeared and been replaced by a kind of religious entertainment.  

Such attraction fades quickly – it cannot compete in the market of leisure 

pursuits, incorporating as it increasingly does various forms of religious  

titillation. (Pope Benedict) 
 

Pope Saint John XXIII also said as people waited for him to arrive to a church 

outside of Rome, “I am very glad to have come here. But if I must express a 

wish, it is that in church you not shout out, that you not clap your hands, and 

that you not greet even the Pope, because “The temple of God is the temple 

of God.” 
 

MASS AT STM CHURCH next Sat, 30 Nov at 9am  for the Feast of  

St Andrew. 
 

COAST TO COAST ROSARY next Sat, 7 Dec at 3.00pm at STM Church, for Life 

and Faith under the mantle of Our Lady of Assumption.  The Rosary will be 

said in several different languages and lead by Fr Prakash.  (Please note It will 

take a little longer than usual) and will be followed by a cup of tea in the  

foyer.  If possible, please bring a plate of afternoon tea to share.   

Papamoa Coast 

NEW WEBSITE:  www.allsaintsbythesea.nz 
Parish Priest:  Fr Stuart Young;  EM pp@allsaintsbythesea.nz  
Assistant Priest:  Fr Prakash Somu;  EM ap@allsaintsbythesea.nz 
17 Gloucester Rd, Mt Maunganui 3116.   Ph 07 575 4807  (Parish office Ex 2) 
EM:  admin@allsaintsbythesea.nz  Office hours:  9am to 12 noon Mon to Fri  

mailto:hana.crengle@education.govt.nz
https://www.ncregister.com/blog/pat-archbold/wrap-the-clap-time-to-end-clapping-at-mass


ADORATION AT STM CHURCH:  Next Fri, 29 Nov will the last day that Adoration 

will be held until Feb 2020. 
 

ANOINTING MASS :  Will be held on  Wed, 11 Dec at 11.00am.   
 

THEFT FROM STM CHURCH COMPLEX:  Unfortunately last Sun, 17 Nov during the 

9.30am Mass a laptop and other important items were stolen.  If you saw  

anyone acting suspiciously or carrying a laptop bag, please contact Fr Stuart 

or parish office. 
 

SMALL CHOIR FOR MIDNIGHT MASS – We are looking for a group of people 

who could lead the singing at the Midnight Mass at STM Church.  We will be 

using well known Christmas hymns.  If you would like to be involved please 

phone the office.  The choir mistress will be Monika Barker (who is coming out 

of retirement for a once only appearance!!)  The organist will be Carole Long.  

Thank you to those who have responded, more would be most welcome—

men especially.     
 

LIBRARY AT STM CHURCH:  It is an asset to have our library, but it is becoming a 

mess due to children and others taking books out and not putting them back 

correctly.  The filing system is simple:  Alpha code A-Z and numeric within that.  

When browsing please put the book back in the correct space.  Even better 

some people to offer to keep the library in order each week.  Please let the 

office know if you want to assist.  NOTE:  Magazines and other reading material 

you want to share, please put these on the white shelves (backing with Mary 

McKillop display). 
 

JOIN US, THE YOUTH FOR CHRIST TAURANGA ENTRY CAMP for a weekend of fun, 

celebration of faith and friendship from 13 Dec 5:30pm to 15 Dec 2pm to be 

held at Pacific Park Christian Holiday Camp,  YFC aims to evangelise youth 

from ages 13 to 21. Fees include 2days-2nights accommodation, breakfast, 

lunch, dinner ,morning and afternoon tea. For details and fees please contact 

our  Couple Co-ordinators William Forbes 022 585 7500 Ann 022 289 0525 
 

PASSIONIST FAMILY GROUP NEWS:   

Kolbe Family Group Christmas lunch. At Jo and Chris Cook's place on Sun, 15 

Dec. New families welcome. For more information email 

joandchris@yahoo.com 
 

MARTIN SOCIAL GROUP:  Tues, 10 Dec at 12 Noon – Catered lunch and Christ-

mas party at the Church  at complex – Definite numbers required so members 

will be contacted.  Contact John & Denise McCarthy Ph 542 1642. 
 

DOVE:  The Awesome Power of Blessings, opens doors and changes  

situations. All women welcome to come and receive our blessing. 

Aquinas College Chapel, Pyes Pa Rd, Tauranga on  Tues, 3 Dec,  

6.45pm for 7.00pm start.  Ph Sue 027 275 1383. 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION FOR YOUR CHILDREN:  If your child/

ren are not in a Catholic School, please consider obtaining 

entry to  St Thomas More Catholic School if your child (or you 

as parent) are Baptised.  Make an inquiry at STM School  

office or make an appointment to see Fr Stuart in order to 

obtain a Preference Card (this gives you preference to  

attend a Catholic school if you are baptized).  There are no 

donation costs next year, however there is Attendance dues 

that are payable and uniform costs.  As Catholic parents, 

this is the best opportunity you can give your children to 

learn in a great school and faith environment.   
 

CATHOLIC WOMENS LEAGUE:  Reminder: all members your 

subscription of $25 for 2019 - 2020 is due.  CWL Christmas 

lunch is on Fri, 6 Dec, cost is $15. 
 

NATIVITY SET:  A small nativity set in need of restoration—it 

requires someone with art skills to touch up the paint on the 

various characters.  please contact the parish office. 
   
MEDITATION: Held every Wed in STM Church  7.30 – 8.30pm.  
 

SILVERION CAMPS 2020—CATHOLIC SUMMER CAMP.  This is 

being held in the Hamilton Diocese at Tyburn Monastery, 

Ngakuru with Bishop Steve’s blessing from 17-19 Jan 2020.  

Silverion is a unique Catholic medieval fantasy  

adventure camp for boys and girls aged 8-16.  The mission 

of Silverion is to facilitate an authentic encounter with Christ 

through quests, an immersive storyline, mystery and  

adventure!  This camp aims to help young people embrace 

their baptismal call to be disciples and the light of the world.  

The camp begins on Fri afternoon and finishes on Sun noon.  

You can find more info about the camp at: https://

silverioncamps.com/ 
 

READINGS  for FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT Year A,  1 Dec 2019:  

1. Isaiah 2:1-5  2.  Romans 13:11-14  

GOSPEL:  Matthew 24:37-44 

 

SUNDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Mt Maunganui 
9.30am & 5pm  

 
Te Puke 

At Anglican 
Church* 

Saturday Vigil  5pm 
 

WEEKDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Monday 
9am Mt 

 
Tuesday 
9am Mt  

 
Wednesday 

9am Mt 
& Benediction 

 
Thursday 
9am Mt  & 
9am TP* 

 
Friday 
9am Mt 

 
ROSARY 

After 9am Mass 
at Mt Mon to Fri 

 
Saturday 

9am Rosary Mt 
 

SACRAMENT 
ANOINTING  

11 Dec , 11am at 
STM Church 

 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wed to Friday (Mt)  
8.30am to 8.45am. 

Sat (TePuke) 
*4:30pm 

 
Maketu                

Maori Mass  
2nd Sunday 

11.30am 
3rd Sunday  Liturgy  

service 11.30am  

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK: 

Mon    Miles Hatton RIP 

Tues   Edith & Curtis Hill RIP 

Wed     Russell Watts RIP 

Thurs     Eric & Ethyl Shaw RIP 

Fri    

Sat & Sun     All Saints by the Sea Parish  

mailto:joandchris@yahoo.com

